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RPEA RIVERSIDE 

When?       Thursday, Nov. 21, 2019  

                  11:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Where?      Meeting Room,  Janet Goeske Senior Center 

5257 Sierra St., Riverside 

Be sure to let us know you’re coming! 

Make your  reservation before noon on Thursday, Nov. 14. 

Phone Shirley Muntz at 951-359-4520  

or email rivshirley3@aol.com. 

(If  you   have  made  a  reservation  and  find  you  cannot  attend,   please  

let  Shirley know as soon as possible so the catering order is accurate.) 

Catered Lunch Menu:   Turkey,  dressing,  mashed  potatoes,  gravy, 

cranberry  mango  salad,   Waldorf  salad,   fresh  baked  bread   with 

butter, pumpkin or apple pie with whipped cream     [Thomas Catering] 

Musical Program:  The Mission Belles 

Reminders: Please bring canned/packaged non-perishable foods to 

help restock the Goeske food pantry, and don’t forget used books for the 

Book Exchange. 
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Please join us for our annual holiday luncheon-- 

compliments of Chapter 15—a time for friendship and fun. 
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT  
As of October 2, 2019 

Total number of Chapter 15 members:  597 

Retirees:  527   Chapter Associates:  3     
Beneficiaries:  46          State Associates:  18            
Affiliates:  3      

               Annie James, Membership Chairperson 
                   
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

As of Sept. 30, 2019, the Chapter 15 account 
balance totaled $4,590.62 

Copies of the current financial statement will 
be available at the November 2019  general  
meeting. 
                                Del Sells, Treasurer 
 

 

CHAPTER 15 OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS 
(telephone area codes are 951)    

PRESIDENT    Jim Anderson          212-8281        HEALTH BENEFITS          Norma Carter             924-2208 
VICE PRESIDENT  Wes Stonebreaker 784-1060        NEWSLETTER EDITOR    Linda Stonebreaker  784-1060 
SECRETARY    Margie Wayne        689-9654           LUNCHEONS        Louise Russell            242-2279 
TREASURER          Del Sells         776-2165           HOSPITALITY                   Tom Gunn                  237-7782            
SUNSHINE             Helen Lair         683-7666           MEMBERSHIP                  Annie James              992-8508  
TELEPHONE           Shirley Muntz        359-4520            GOESKE PANTRY            Norma Carter            924-2208 

AREA VI DIRECTOR     Susan Nelson    (909) 794-2017 
                       

 

SAVE THESE 2020 DATES! 
LUNCHEONS      BOARD MEETINGS 
       January 23    February 20 
       March 26    April 16  
       May 28    June 18  
       Sept 24.                    October 15 
       November 19          December 17  

 

 

 

Mary Assed            Riverside 

Nancy McCoy            Ohio 

Dale Sparks        Canyon Lake 

We’re thankful for our new members! 

Mona Katz Riverside 

Lawrence Richards Riverside 

Andrew Robles Corona 

Charlotte Sampson Riverside 

Alvaro Tinoco Corona 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

A couple of years ago, after I had attended a funeral, I wrote an 
article in this newsletter about the pastor’s remarks.  He 
recommended that we should not wait before we told our 
family what we wanted at our funeral, so there was time to 
discuss the service with them and prevent any disagreement or 
confusion. 
 

Since we are in Santa Cruz for the summer, we have stayed for the Jewish High Holidays.  
At the Yom Kippur service, the Rabbi mentioned that it was a good time to sit down and 
write what each person felt were important events in their life.  This would give your 
loved ones a future record to share with family, and make sure your life was 
remembered as part of the family history.  I heartily recommend that each of us consider 
taking on this task. 

I will certainly put down some of my experiences being associated with the Retired 
Public Employees’ Association.  I was encouraged to join by Ruth Wilson, a long-time 
friend. She wanted me to take on the Chapter's Legislative Chair, which was the hook 
that got me involved.   When a position opened up on the State Legislative Committee,  I  
applied and was appointed by the chair, Bill Duclus.  From there it was "off to the races."  

I have had some wonderful experiences during my time with RPEA.  I have met many 
friends who I will never forget.  Over these years, I have worked with extraordinary 
people in the Riverside Chapter.  I have had the opportunity to speak to many chapters 
around California and Nevada about the actions of CalPERS and the state legislature.  
Working with  RPEA  management  and  staff of CalPERS,  RPEA has made a difference for 
retired public employees. 

I will still be around as the "Immediate Past President" of the Riverside Chapter.   I wish  
the officers and volunteers continued great success for the future. 

        Jim Anderson, Chapter 15 President 

 
P.S.  In case you are not tuned into the news from CalPERS, Henry Jones, incumbent and 
current CalPERS Board President, was re-elected as the member of the Board 
representing retired members of CalPERS.  He will serve a four-year term.   Unofficial 
results indicate he received 76,570 votes (65.82%).  Election results become official after 
formal certification by the California Secretary of State. 
                                                                                 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

       
 

 Know someone else who might be interested in RPEA?  Please share this invitation. 
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